



"We grow together, we learn together, we will achieve our best together"

Headteacher: Mrs G Hughes

Deputy Headteacher: Miss H Gardiner

158 Whitegate Drive Blackpool FY3 9HF Telephone: (01253) 764130

Fax: (01253) 600670

Email Address: admin@park.blackpool.sch.uk

Website: www.park.blackpool.sch.uk

Date: 26th November 2021

Dear Parents/Carers

I am writing to update you on the current Covid situation at Park Community Academy.

We are still seeing a high number of cases across the school affecting both staff and pupils. Clearly our lockdown will take time to show an impact on Covid numbers. Therefore we have made the decision to continue in bubbles for the remainder of this term.

I have today spoken to the CEO of our Trust, Angela Holdsworth, and also Public Health England and have agreed a contingency plan should the number of cases continue to rise. I am therefore writing to advise that were it necessary to ensure the health & safety of the PCA community, we would have to make the difficult decision to move to home learning for some bubbles. As I am sure you will all appreciate this would be an absolute last resort and we will continue to work hard to maintain face to face education for all our children & young people.

I would strongly advise you to continue to test your family on a regular basis and ask that if your child is showing any Covid symptoms that you advise school, keep than at home and get a PCR test.

Thank you for your ongoing support throughout this challenging time.

Many thanks

Mrs G Hughes Headteacher





G. Hughes













